APPENDIX C



Bromley
1-9 High Street
Bromley
BR1 1ER

09/07/2020

Dear Antony Baldock,

I am the Dedicated Ward Sergeant for Chislehurst, Bickley and Mottingham wards within the Bromley borough. I have recently been covering the Inspector role for Safer Neighbourhoods for the Bromley Borough within the South Area BCU. In this time I have supported a number projects locally to improve and increase the effectiveness of the police locally.

I have reviewed the two requests to support a Public Spaces Protection Order for –

- 1) Borough wide controlled drinking zone
- 2) Controlled zone around Star Lane to reduce ASB from off road bikes / motorbikes.

I am in full support for these applications from a policing stand point, this will assist police in reducing the amount of ASB through alcohol related ASB / crime and the ASB caused by the off road bikes. It will allow officers to enforce and prevent offences taking place.

The majority of the Alcohol related calls are low level in nature which the police would have responded to, the policing style will be to engage and address this issue by way of asking people to leave the area or where offences have taken place seek to issue a fine or arrest the person. Having a dispersal zone for the borough will allow officers to take another approach to disperse those who commit low level alcohol related ASB. This will assist us in preventing re-offending and reducing the issues.

Yours sincerely,

Police Sergeant Jamie Keen 124SN.